
 

             RECRUITMENT 
For the Spring 2017 semester, we held our recruitment events 
from January 25th to the 31st. Our recruitment chair, Ryan 
Rodawold, set up a full list of activities that the potential new 
members could participate in. Our first event included a 
meet the brother and pizza night, followed up by taco 
Thursday, dodge ball, and game night with the brothers, 
taking place the rest of the days. Our recruitment committee 
did an excellent job and got many people to come through 
and check out what Sigma Chi has to offer.   
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When it came to handing out bids, we were 
fortunate enough to hand out twelve, ten of which 
signed theirs and two are going to sign theirs for the 
Fall 2017 semester. The Iota Eta pledge class of the 
Iota Omicron chapter include, as pictured, moving 
from left to right, Alexis Esparza, Kyle Barrington, 
Shane Greene, Kyle Coale, Richard Peake, Aaron 
Morrison, Lance Robinette, Bailey Scher, Keyshawn 
Steele, and Aaron Steele. We are excited to see 
what different temperaments, talents, and 
convictions these men bring to our chapter. This is just 
the beginning of a lifelong journey for them.        

Brothers playing cards with the 
potential new members 

 

 
 
 
 

Iota Eta pledge class 
 



 

Phi Sigma Sigma 
Philanthropy 

On February 8th, we got to attend the 
Phi Sigma Sigma philanthropy event 
“Phi Singed Out.” Not only did we have 
a good time attending the event, but 
we also had lots of fun watching our 
own brothers on stage competing to 
win a date with a member of Phi Sigma 
Sigma. In fact, one of our brothers 
made it to the top three, but didn’t end 
up winning. We still got a good laugh 
out of it.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Phi Sigma Sigma also hosted a challenge called “SnapAPhiSig,” 
and the jest of this challenge was take a picture of an active 
member when you saw them around campus and post it on 

Facebook. Whatever fraternity had the most pictures, won the 
challenge.  After weeks of taking pictures, It’s safe to say that 

Sigma Chi won by a landslide, with taking over 300 photos. We as 
Sigma Chi’s are always in it to win it. We had a great time 
competing and will always be ready to take on another 

challenge. 

Snap a Phi Sig 
  

PHI SIGMA SIGMA WITH SIGMA CHI 
GROUP PHOTO 



 
 

We also had the pleasure, thanks to the 
ladies of Phi Sigma Sigma, of watching 
our own brother, Zach Jirak, host their 
event Phi Singled Out. With Zach’s huge 
sense of humor, he had the entire room 
laughing the whole time with his jokes, 
and he may have landed another 
hosting job because of his great work.  

 

 
 

 
 

  

  

 
 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Current Positions (Including graduation class) 

Consul- Mark Lahtinen (Spring 2018)                    Tribune- John Schmuttenmaer (Spring 2019)   

Pro-Consul- Matthew Hutchison (Spring 2019)    Risk Manager- Sean Hayes (Fall 2017)  

Annotator- Troy Baginski (Spring 2019)                 House Manager/PR Chair- Zach Jirak (Fall 2017)   

Quaestor- Nate Schaub (Spring 2018)                 Scholarship Chair- Steven Copher (Spring 2019)    

Magister- Josh Opp (Spring 2018)                         Historian- Robby Barlow (Spring 2017) 

Kustos- Justin Bonner (Spring 2018) 

Recruitment Chair- Ryan Rodawold (Spring 2017)  

Upcoming Events 
March 2nd- 4th annual Spread the Word to End the Word Spaghetti dinner 

Brother Steven Copher, who is the president of Best Buddies here on campus, brought this event to 
our chapter. The purpose is to raise awareness for individuals with disabilities and to STOP using the R-

word.     
 

March 7th- Delta Zeta hoops for hearing event 
The Delta Zeta sorority is hosting an event to raise money for people who have hearing disabilities. 

There will be basketball games that are held to get everyone involved and to have a little fun. 
 

March 27th-30th-Sigma Chi Derby Days 
The annual Sigma Chi Derby Days! The events that our Derby Days’ chairman, Cortez Odom, has 

planned out for us include derby banner contest, derby drillz, derby talent show, derby flag football 
game, and a derby dance. Also, on the last day, whoever is the highest bidder on two dozen eggs 

will be able to throw them at our very own Derby Days chairmen.     

Initiation will also be coming up in the next seven weeks. Stay tuned for more information as I will be 
making three more newsletters for March, April, and May.  

 

Brother Zach Jirak, hosting Phi Singled 
Out. 



 
  


